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DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

FINANCE, BUDGET AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Tuesday, December 4, 2007

DAA Flight Center Building 

1st Floor Conference Room
A meeting of the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, on Tuesday, December 4, 2007.  Chairman Huizenga called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m.  

Commissioners Present:  Huizenga, Donnelly, Davis

Commissioners Absent:   None   

DuPage Airport Authority Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Lisa Maedgen, Director of Finance and Administration; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison.

Others:  None

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Review of the October 2007 Financial Statements.
Executive Director Bird asked Lisa Maedgen to discuss the Financial Statements. Mrs. Maedgen reported the following.

Operating Revenues for Airport Operations have increased 4.54% from 2006; Flight Center Fuel Operations have decreased 3.14% and Prairie Landing Operating Revenues have increased 5.21%; with an overall increase of .05 % from 2006.   The Interest Income is now being reflected as a part of the non-operating revenue and includes all three companies.  

Operating Expenses for Airport Operations have increased 8.86% from 2006; Flight Center Fuel Operations have decreased 0.94%; and Prairie Landing Operating Expenses have increased 4.27% from 2006 with an overall increase in operating expenses of 2.73% from 2006.  Net Operating Income decreased 12.94% from 2006.  Mrs. Maedgen discussed the specific areas of increase in expenditures.  

Discussion occurred relating to the rising cost of electric service and the effort being made to locate a private provider; the number of custom clearances during the past year; fuel prices and fuel sales; 2008 Budget; the positive and productive staff/tenant relationships; and the additional costs associated with maintenance and farming at the Tech Park.  Brief discussion occurred on the potential for helicopter operations between DuPage and downtown Chicago.

Mrs. Maedgen advised that the November Financials will reflect the established Capital Reserve Account at the Private Bank.  The line of credit loan has been renewed for 2008.  Discussion continued as Mrs. Maedgen reviewed the remaining Financial Statements.

Proposed Resolution 2007-1343; Authorizing the Execution of an Intergovernmental Agreement with the County of DuPage Relating to Lobbyist Services.  

Executive Director Bird stated this is an important effort to help the Airport Authority seek necessary funding sources for major projects, it was clear that Baker, Donnelson, Bearman, Caldwell and Berkowitz was the best choice from both an aviation and a transportation standpoint and referred the Committee to the reference documents included for their review.  Executive Director Bird added that this IGA was negotiated with the County of DuPage and the Airport Authority will share costs of these lobbyist services in the amount of $60,000.  The total project amount is $180,000.  Staff recommended Board approval.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2007-1343; Authorizing the Execution of an Intergovernmental Agreement with the County of DuPage Relating to Lobbyist Services.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0). 

Other Business

None

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to adjourn the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee; the motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m. 

Approved at the Regular/Annual Board Meeting on January 16, 2008                                                       
Peter H. Huizenga, Chairman

Finance, Budget and Audit Committee

